

Dear Brothers and Pledges of the Lambda-Beta Chapter:

On behalf of the Supreme Executive Committee of Kappa Sigma Fraternity, I am writing this letter to inform you that the Lambda-Beta Chapter of Kappa Sigma Fraternity at East Tennessee State University had its charter withdrawn by the Supreme Executive Committee of Kappa Sigma Fraternity on November 5, 2018. The Supreme Executive Committee took this action after receiving correspondence from the District Grand Master that the Chapter had multiple alcohol and hazing violations of the Code of Conduct.

The Chapter is to turn its Charter, Ritual Equipment, and Fraternity property over to District Grand Master Robert Wrinkle, Jr. or his designated representative immediately. All members will be placed in an Alumnus status. Any pledges of the Chapter are released from their pledge.

Any attempt by any member of the former Chapter to operate the Chapter in an underground or sub rosa fashion will result in those individuals being suspended or expelled, and those individuals could also face legal action from the Fraternity. We are informing the University and the campus community that the Kappa Sigma Chapter is no longer in operation in any form or fashion.

The Supreme Executive Committee of the Kappa Sigma Fraternity regrets that this action was necessary.

The former Chapter will have 30 days from this notice to appeal should the former Chapter desire to do so.

AFKDB

Mitchell B. Wilson Executive Director

CC:

Supreme Executive Committee

Directors

Conduct Commission

Robert Wrinkle, Jr. District Grand Master

James A. Robb III. Assistant District Grand Master

Robert L. Davis, Alumnus Advisor

Hunter G. Surles, Assistant Alumnus Advisor- Grand Procurator

Nicholas T. Woods, Assistant Alumnus Advisor- Grand Procurator